
 

THE BASICS 

 Club nights are for women only 

 The meetings start with a short 
opening program or club update 
usually 20 to 30 minutes and is 
related to gun laws, self defense, and 
many other gun related topics. If you 
want to shoot, you must attend the 
opening program. 

 Regular shooters begin range time 
immediately following the opening 
program. 

 Following the opening program, new 
shooters are offered instruction 
before entering the range to shoot. 

 After your first two meetings, which 
you can attend for free (other than a 
$5 range fee paid to Castlewood for 
use of the facility), membership is $50 
per year. Your membership year 
begins on the date that you pay. 

 
WHEN DO WE MEET 
We meet typically once a month on the 
second Monday at 5:30  
 
WHERE DO WE MEET 
Castlewood Rod & Gun Club 
 
REQUIREMENTS: 
Our members are required to take the 
NRA Basic Pistol course within three 
months of joining the organization. Our 
main priority is safety and the Basic Pistol 
course is THE course to learn safety and 
proper handling of your firearm. S2A 
members receive $25 off the cost of Phase 
II of the course. 
 
WHAT ELSE SHOULD YOU KNOW 

 Meet at the clubhouse to sign in; 
Registration opens at 5:30. There is a 

$5 range fee, which is paid to 
Castlewood for the rental of the 
clubhouse and range facilities, 
regardless of whether or not you 
choose to shoot you pay this each 
month. 

 If you have previously attended 2 
meetings, you must purchase a 
membership. Please bring a check (or 
cash) for your annual club 
membership of $50. 

 New shooters (those who have fired 
fewer than 500 rounds), or anyone 
who would like a refresher, will 
receive specialized instruction on 
firearm safety, as well as basic 
shooting fundamentals prior to 
approaching the firing line. 

 In an effort to make club night safe 
for all members, instructors, range 
safety officers, etc ... the following 
rules and procedures have been 
implemented: 
1. You must have your gun cased in 
either a rug, a holster, or a carrying 
case or you will not be permitted to 
shoot 
2. Your firearm MUST BE UNLOADED. 
Firearms will be checked by a Range 
Safety Officer. 
3. There will be a designated safe 
area where ammunition will be 
stored during classroom time. No one 
will be permitted to approach the 
safe area and handle ammunition 
until instructed to do so by a RSO. 
Please put your name on your 
ammunition. If you would like to 
leave it in your car, you can do that. 

 
WHEN SHOOTING OUTDOORS 
Outdoor shooting typically occurs from 

May through October. When shooting 
outdoors, plan for the weather, for muddy 
terrain, and for bugs. Please wear close-
toe shoes, long pants, and consider a shirt 
with a crew neckline. Hot brass burns are 
painful. We recommend wearing, or 
bringing, a ball cap to help deflect flying 
brass: You WILL get hit with ejected 
casings from the shooter next to you. 
 
WHEN SHOOTING INDOORS 
Indoor shooting typically occurs from 
November through April. Plan for a chilly 
classroom and range. Also, there are 
regulations regarding ammo and the 
indoor range at Castlewood Rod & Gun 
Club: If you shoot a .22, you can shoot 
indoors without any concern regarding 
type of ammo. If you shoot a caliber other 
than a .22, you must use Indoor Range 
Ammo. When you go to purchase your 
ammo, ask the salesperson for Indoor 
Range Ammo. If you are wondering the 
difference it is the copper plate on top of 
the bullet, Indoor Range Ammo only has 
1/2 of a copper plate on the bullet. If you 
do not have indoor range ammo, we have 
EXTREMELY LIMITED quantites available 
for purchase. You will be limited to 25 
rounds. Attendees will not be permitted 
to shoot without approved indoor range 
ammo. This is a rule of Castlewood Rod & 
Gun Club, and it is essential that the rules 
are adhered to for safety reasons. .40 
or .45 caliber guns may NOT be fired on 
the indoor range. 
 
Note: Please understand that all rules, 
requirements, and regulations MUST be 
adhered to. They are in place for your safety 
and the safety of the Instructors and Range 
Safety Officers. 
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